Mush with PRIDE
Annual Meeting

SPECIAL ANNOUNCEMENT

The 2006 Annual meeting for Mush with PRIDE took place on October 21st at the ADMA Sled Dog Symposium in Fairbanks Alaska, shortly after noon. This meeting began rather unorganized but quickly became one of the most important annual meetings PRIDE has had since its early years.
In attendance were Maureen English, Jane Fuerstenau, Scott Chesney, Hilary Schwafel, Bridget Schwafel, and myself Mitch Michaud.
Maureen ran the meeting on behalf of the President and Vice President who were absent. The current state  of PRIDE was reported.  Presented for discussion was the dissolution of PRIDE as an organization.  It was decided by the members in attendance that PRIDE should continue and reorganization itself under the established bylaws.

The agreed to reorganization would have two phases. The first phase consisting of temporary measures needed to maintain PRIDE operations and service to its member and to the public.  The main change is the shifting of duties inorder that no one person is expected to carry a large portion of PRIDE activities or responsibilities.  Existing duties now undertaken by Maureen who is serving as PRIDE business manager, will now be limited to checking the mail box in Fairbanks, depositing checks and doing minor reimbursements for costs associated with PRIDE.  Jane Fuerstenau will now be serving as Business Manager for PRIDE.  She will be responsible for various PRIDE communications, such as e-mail, PRIDE list serve and telephone inquires.  Hilary Schwafel will serve as the acting Junior Liaison chair, and continue her work on various publications and educational materials.  I volunteered to assume the position of Acting Director of PRIDE and to act as the chair of the nominating committee. These existing positions will be valid until permanent committees are established and should allow PRIDE to function for a short period of time. We are hoping that the newsletter editor and webpage editor continue to provide PRIDE with these two vital services.
Maureen, Jane and I will be responsible for maintaining PRIDE operations until the second phase of PRIDE reorganization occurs. These assignments and duties were voted and agreed to at the 2006 annual meeting.

The second phase will be the reestablishment of the PRIDE board.  The board members from 2005 and 2006 will be contacted as to their interest in continuing as board members.  There will be no pressure to continue as a board member but it is important to maintain some institutional continuity and I am hoping a few of the board members chose to self-nominate themselves for a transitional board and possibly the new 2007 board. This board will immediately call for the election of a new board and the selection of new officers.  The authority of this board is limited since the terms of office for past board member has passed.  We will determine the status of past board members as we hear from them.
The timeline I have for this process will follow the PRIDE bylaws. 
1. Nominating Committee (myself) will send out nominations in the PRIDE newsletter in January.

2. Nominations will be open for 4 weeks or until March 1st, at which time the transition board will set an election date, April 1st 2007, 
3. Ballots will be due on May 1, 2007 

4. Immediately after the election, I will organize a board meeting and at that time we should be back on track and following PRIDE’s organizational structure. 

I want to reassure all the members past and present that it is important that PRIDE continues because there is a need for PRIDE.  In the few months since the annual meeting took place PRIDE has received numerous inquires from dog owners and mushers asking for assistance and information on the very issues that caused PRIDE to be formed.  PRIDE has a role and a mission that remain vital today.  I will write more about PRIDE’s mission in the next newsletter.
Sincerely,

Mitch Michaud

Acting Director, Mush with PRIDE

